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PRESS RELEASE

12th April 2006
Removals to Zimbabwe

Court of Appeal judgment on entitlement to protection for Zimbabwean asylum seekers 

In January 2002, the Home Office suspended all enforced returns of Zimbabwean nationals refused asylum.  That suspension was lifted in November 2004, despite general acceptance that there had been no improvement in the human rights and political situation in Zimbabwe – indeed, if anything, the situation had continued to deteriorate.

 
Following the reintroduction of enforced returns, reports began surfacing in the UK press of serious mistreatment of individuals returned from the UK.  This led to a number of cases before the High Court seeking to challenge the safety of enforced return.  It was decided that the resolution of this matter could best be undertaken by the Asylum and Immigration Tribunal (AIT) selecting a test case on which to give general guidance,

 
The AIT concluded in October 2005 that Zimbabwean nationals facing enforced return were at risk of persecution and hence refugees entitled to asylum under the 1951 Refugee Convention.

 
Today, the Court of Appeal has overturned the AIT’s decision. The Court criticised the reasoning by which the AIT found there to be a risk of ill treatment to failed asylum seekers if they are returned to Zimbabwe, and the fact that the AIT thought that the risk it had found should lead to refugee status rather than another form of protection (such as humanitarian protection).

 
The Court has not said that it is safe to send failed asylum seekers back to Zimbabwe. The Court's judgment means that there will now be another hearing before the AIT to determine whether all those who return to Zimbabwe, including those who return voluntarily to Mugabe's regime, are at risk.

 
The impact of this judgment for our clients is further delay and uncertainty .The abuses of human rights and legal process in the Zimbabwean regime are well known, extensively documented and persist.  The uncertainty and the anxiety our clients are experiencing needs to be resolved.

 

For further queries please contact the Chief Executives office on 020 7780 3222 or e-mail jcant@refugee-legal-centre.org.uk

 

Refugee Legal Centre 
The Refugee Legal Centre is an independent charity offering free legal advice and representation to asylum seekers and refugees.


Registered as Refugee Legal Centre Registered Charity No 1012804. OISC No. N200100009. VAT Registration No 672 0317 56. Registered in England: No 2710867


Registered Address: 153-157 Commercial Road, London E1 2DA.
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